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DATE OF MEETING: August 24, 2021 
 
TITLE: Approval of Fireworks for Ironwood Ridge High School Homecoming 
_________________________________________________________________________________ 
BACKGROUND: 
The Ironwood Ridge High School Student Government is requesting approval for their proposed fireworks 
displays on September 17, 2021. 
 
Attached is a letter from Brent Spencer and the Student Body President and Vice President. 
 
 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
RECOMMENDATION:   
It is the recommendation of the administration that the above request be approved. 
 
 
 
_____________________________________________________________________________________ 
INITIATED BY: 
 
 
 
______________________________________________________________________________ 
Matthew Munger       Date:  August 13, 2021 
Associate Superintendent for Secondary Education 
 
 

_________________________  ____ 
 Todd A. Jaeger, J.D., Superintendent 
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To: Mr. Matt Munger 
 Associate Superintendent for Secondary Education 
 
From: Brent Spencer 
 Principal, Ironwood Ridge High School 
 
Date: August 16, 2021 
 
Re: 2021 Homecoming Fireworks (September 17, 2021) 
 
On behalf of the Ironwood Ridge Faculty and Student Government, the administration of Ironwood Ridge recommends and requests 
approval by the Amphitheater School District to conduct a fireworks display at our annual homecoming game (September 17, 2021), 
during the National Anthem, subsequent to each touchdown and concluding at half time.  
 
Funding for the display is being supported by Ironwood Ridge’s Student Government and an inspector, employed by Golder Ranch Fire 
Department, will conduct a pre-game inspection to ensure all safety precautions and measures have been taken.  
 
The contract has been reviewed by Amphitheater School District’s Legal Counsel to ensure that all relevant and required contractual 
elements have been met prior to seeking authorization.  
 
Ironwood Ridge’s School Resource Officer will assist in coordinating logistics and requirements with Golder Ranch Fire Department, the 
vendor and site administration.  
 
Thank you for considering the request. I would be happy to meet to discuss any concerns, stipulations or requirements that must be 
met in order to conduct the show. 
 
Respectfully, 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Brent Spencer Terri Amonson Patricia Harris Kristie Stevens 

Principal Assistant Principal 
Curriculum & Instruction 

Assistant Principal 
Facilities & Operations 

Assistant Principal 
Athletics & Activities 
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August 5th, 2021 

 

Matt Munger 

Amphitheater School District 

701 W Wetmore Rd 

Tucson, AZ 85705 

 

Dear Mr. Munger, 

 

As the Student Body President and Vice President at Ironwood Ridge High School, we would like to submit this 

proposal to you to request permission from the Amphitheater School District Governing Board, Oro Valley Fire 

Marshall, and the Oro Valley Police Department to set off fireworks at Ironwood Ridge’s 2021 Homecoming on 

September 17th, 2021. 

 

1. The fireworks company to be used is Fireworks Production of Arizona, Ltd. Their mailing address is 17034 

S. 54th St., Chandler, AZ85226  Phone: (480) 948-0090 Fax #480-423-5430 Toll free # 877-948-0090        

E-mail: info@fireworksaz.com 

2. We request fire coverage for the entire procedure and inspection of the grounds if necessary. 

3. We are aware of the regulations in Chapter 9.04 regarding the use of fireworks in Arizona. 

4. The fireworks display will take place throughout the game and at halftime from the football practice fields 

directly west of the football fields. 

  

This is the first Homecoming Ironwood Ridge High School has had in two years and we think they would be a 

wonderful addition to the event. 

 

We ask that you strongly consider this proposal.  If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to call us at 

520-696-4000 and leave a message with Ms. Baez in Mr. Spencer’s office or 520-407-4133 which is Ms. 

McGowan’s classroom phone. We would be happy to meet with you and discuss this proposal. Thank you for your 

time. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Sage Garcia                               Bennett Whitaker 

Student Body President      Student Body Vice President 
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